

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF GENERAL SERVICES

Jim Gray Mayor

Richard Moloney Chief Administrative Officer

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Jim Gray

Urban County Council Members

From:

Jerry Hancock, Director Parks and Recreation

Date:

March 9, 2012

RE:

Leases-Parks Property

This is to request the Urban County Council to approve renewal three year leases on Parks owned properties occupied by LFUCG employees. Prior leases for these same employees expired in December 2011. As part of the lease agreement these employees perform maintenance services and upkeep on the properties which results in a benefit to the LFUCG, as well as open-close, security and other duties, as well as routine maintenance on the houses they occupy. All of the leases contain increases in monthly payments to the General Fund over the previous lease.

All leases have been reviewed by the Department of Law.

CC: Sally Hamilton

JEH/bac